STATE BOARD OF PLUMBING

BUSINESS MEETING

MINUTES

DATE:

March 19, 2009
TIME:

10:30 a.m.

PLACE:
500 North Calvert Street



Room 302



Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT: 
Charles J. Morgan, Jr., Chair


Joseph Radtka, Board Member


Jon Garner, Board Member



Russell Wiebking, Board Member



Charles Lenderking, Board Member



Michael Kastner, Board Member



Keith Horton, Board Member

ABSENT:
Nicole J.C. Daniels, Board Member

OTHERS PRESENT:

Harry Loleas, Deputy Commissioner

Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General





Steven Smitson, Assistant Commissioner




Brenda Clark, Administrative Officer




Diane Kastner, Member of the public

CALL TO ORDER:

Chairman Morgan called the Business Meeting of the State Board of Plumbing to Order at 10:30 a.m.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: 
Upon Mr. Garner’s Motion, and Mr. Horton’s Second, the Board unanimously voted to enter into Executive Session at 10:35 a.m. in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 North Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland  21202, in order to consult with the Board’s Counsel regarding license applications.  Upon completion of this session, the Board convened to the public meeting at 11:00 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

The Members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting and Executive Session held on January 15, 2009. Upon Mr. Kastner’s Motion, and Mr. Wiebking’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes with corrections and the Executive Session as presented.
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT:
CLOSED

PLUM 050073
PLUM 090042
PLUM 070098
PLUM 060091
PLUM 090046
PLUM
090061
PLUM 050018
PLUM 090051
PLUM 090062
PLUM 060078
PLUM 090052

PLUM 090039 
PLUM 070062
PRE-CHARGE

CONSENT ORDER
PLUM 060099

PLUM 060093
$500.00


Upon Mr. Wiebking’s Motion, and Mr. Lenderking’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the complaint committee report.

OLD BUSINESS:

A.  APPROVAL OF PROPOSED REGULATIONS FOR THE NATIONAL STANDARD PLUMBING CODE.

Mr. Loleas reviewed with the Board the proposed regulation to vote on final action to update the National Standard Plumbing Code Illustrated, from 2003 to 2006, with the 2007 supplement, to the 2006 National Standard Plumbing Code Illustrated. Upon Mr. Lenderking’s Motion and Mr. Kastner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to accept the proposed action on the regulation.  Mr. Loleas informed the Board that the publication date on the final action will take place on or after April 15, 2009 in the Maryland Register.      
B. REVIEW OF DRAFTED CORRESPONDENCE TO BE SENT TO ALL JURISDICTIONS REGARDING PLUMBING PERMITS
Mr. Smitson informed the Board that he is still awaiting approval of the draft correspondence from the Secretary’s office to be sent out to all jurisdictions regarding plumbing permits; he hopes to have it available at the next business meeting. 

C. INCIDENTAL PLUMBING WORK
At last month’s business meeting, Mr. Smitson informed the Board he spoke to the Home Improvement Commissioners about the Board’s concern that home improvement contractors are performing work that requires a plumbing license. Mr. Borz, Chair of MHIC, volunteered to meet with this Board to discuss the issue.   Mr. Kastner offered to attend the next meeting of the Home Improvement Commission on April 2, 2009.       
D.  DISCUSSION ON THE BOARD’S AUTHORITY FOR DISIPLINARY ACTION FOR PLUMBING INSPECTORS.
Mr. Kastner discussed the Complaint Committee’s consideration of a complaint pertaining to allegations against a local plumbing inspector.  Mr. Loleas informed the Board that the state qualifies inspectors although it does not license them.  Accordingly, the Board may correspond with local municipalities regarding suspected misconduct by a local inspector, but State law does not provide for disciplinary action or the imposition of specific administrative sanctions by the Board against a registered inspector.  Mr. Kastner informed the Board that a letter should be sent to the jurisdiction, Mr. Morgan suggested that a letter be sent to the individual with the response from the jurisdiction. Mr. Loleas and Mr. Smitson will draft the correspondence to be sent to the jurisdiction and the individual regarding the complaint.  
E.  UPDATE ON INSPECTORS ASSOCIATION TRAINING
Mr. Radtka informed the Board that he will have an update available at the next business meeting.  
NEW BUSINESS:
WEST VIRGINIA PLUMBING LICENSE
Mr. Radtka informed the Board that anyone who applies for a plumbing license in West Virginia after July 1, 2009 will no longer be grandfathered; they will be required to take an examination.
CONVICTION QUESTION ON THE PSI EXAMINATION BULLETIN
Mr. Radtka discussed with the Board the PSI license examination bulletin, which requires candidates with a cranial history, who were previously licensed by the Board at a lower level license, after the licensee submitted to the Board the required documentation pertaining to the conviction, and which had been reviewed and approved by the Board are being required to duplicate the process.  Mr. Radtka explained that for these particular individuals who apply to PSI, the testing vendor, for license examination approval to upgrade their license status, and who complete the application and by checking “yes” to the question pertaining to a prior criminal conviction, they are being asked to duplicate the process of resubmitting the required documentation for approval by the Board for the same conviction.  Mr. Radtka suggested that the application be changed to prevent duplication of this process for those particular individuals.  Mr. Loleas informed the Board that he will consult with PSI regarding the issue.
 CORRESPONDENCE:
A. REVIEW OF CORRESPONDENCE FROM THE MARYLAND DEPTARTMENT OF THE ENVIORMENT (MDE)
The Board reviewed correspondence Dr. Ching-Tzone Tien, Ph.D., P.E., of the Maryland Department of the Environment (MDE), which stated that MDE plans to amend the current regulations to include the reuse of reclaimed water for toilet flushings in buildings and residential properties.  Dr. Tien further informed stated that this amendment may require changes of the State Plumbing Code and therefore suggested that a member of this Board attend a future meeting with the MDE. Mr. Kastner expressed to the Board that the meeting would be very informative and suggested that a Member of the Board attend the Meeting with MDE; Mr. Radtka and Mr. Lenderking volunteered to attend on behalf of this Board. Mr. Smitson will contact MDE to obtain information on the location, date and time of the meeting.    

B. THE BOARD REVIEWED EMAIL CORRESPONDENCE REGARDING NTN STANDARD PLUMBING CODE.
The Board reviewed email correspondence from an unknown individual requesting information on the National Standard Plumbing Code, quoting page 77. Water service piping shall be installed below recorded frost lines. Upon the Board’s review of the correspondence, the Board determined that the local jurisdiction determines the frost line.  Ms. Clark will reply back to the email address of the unknown individual to inform the individual of the Boards response. 

C. THE BOARD REVIEWED CORRESPONDENCE FROM MR. STEVEN SCHAEFER, PRESIDENT OF MARYLAND PLUMBING-HEATING-COOLING CONTRACTORS, INC.   

Mr. Schaffer informed the Board that there are several Bills in the Legislature regarding Solar Energy; he expressed concern that the Bills will not address the necessary installation standards or the proper permit process in order to protect the citizens in the State of Maryland.  Mr. Schaffer explained that the installation of solar panels will cross over several different trades, including plumbing, electric and home improvement. Mr. Schaffer stated that it is prudent to make sure the correct installation practices and proper permitting process is included in the legislation to protect the public and requested that the Plumbing Board investigate the possibility of licensing or certification as a way to ensure accountability in the installation of these systems.  Upon the Board’s review of the correspondence, Mr. Loleas will consult with the statewide group of inspectors. 
CHAIR’S REPORT
None.
APPROVAL OF DECISIONS MADE DURING EXECUTIVE SESSION:

Upon Mr. Lenderking’s Motion, and Mr. Garner’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the decisions made during the Executive Session.   

ADJOURNMENT:
A Motion was made by Mr. Wiebking, Seconded by Mr. Garner and unanimously carried by the Board to adjourn the meeting at 12:40 p.m.

___________________________________ 

Charles J. Morgan, Jr., Chairman

__________     Without Corrections

__________ 
 With Corrections
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